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Dear True Mother, 

 

We hope you are doing well and we pray for your health everyday. 

 

Here in Atlanta, we have been doing our best to spread God's love and educate members on the power of 

the holy spirit. We had a Music Masterclass locally, following Regional President Dunkley's direction on 

letting our members; especially our young people experience the holy spirit through music. 

 

We had a total of 60 guests who came to this program. All their testimonies were that they felt a different 

kind of spirit they have never experienced before. Following the Masterclass, we shared the video on 

'Mother of Peace' so guests can get a deeper understanding of who our True Mother is. Many were so 

inspired and some even expressed how grateful they are to you, True Mother. 

 

Through this program, we finally understood why you have been emphasizing on letting music become a 

big part of our communities culture. We hope we can continue to nurture this special group of guests that 

came and plug them into what is happening on the national level. 

 

We also wanted to share with you that so many of our distant next generations have been coming back to 

the community. About 30 of them who were distant have become more active and some are even getting 

ready to get blessed. 

 

Dear Mother, throughout all of the 21 days conditions we have been offering in America, there is one 

biggest revelation we received here in Atlanta. We asked ourselves how we can bring back the distant 

Blessed Children when we are focused on just witnessing to new members. However, we realized that 

witnessing to new members; especially young new members, is THE KEY to bringing back ALL our 

distant next generations. The distant next generation are coming back because they feel the new spirits we 

have been bringing in our communities through these conditions. For this, we are grateful to Rev. 

Dunkley for his leadership and for pushing each of us to do our best to bring all children of Heavenly 

Parent back to True Mother's embrace. 

 

Mother, we are behind you and will do our best to support all you are doing for heaven and we will bring 

victory in 2025. Miracles are happening in America and we are confident that all your children here in 

America, even those who have not been in church for so many years, will be back! Thank you for being 

our Wang Omma. We love you! 


